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In this issue:

· California Supreme Court Workers Compensation Decision 
· Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events
· Next Week’s Procurement Postings


	California Supreme Court Workers Compensation Decision 
The California Supreme Court issued a decision in favor of public and private employers in a hotly contested workers compensation matter involving the valuation of awards for permanent disability after apportionment for prior injuries.  

The value of the award in such cases can vary greatly depending upon the methodology used to determine the amount of the award.  Since 1976, the law has required that the award be calculated by subtracting the percentage of old permanent disability from the current permanent disability percentage, and then using that net percentage to determine the value of the award.  Workers compensation applicants have argued that the 2004 amendments to the workers compensation laws necessitated a change in that methodology.   The methodology advocated by applicants is to base the award on the dollar value of the current permanent disability less the dollar value of the old permanent disability.  Because the value of permanent disability awards increase exponentially with the percentage of disability, the latter methodology yields a significantly larger award.  The courts of appeals have issued conflicting rulings on this issue.

The Supreme Court found that the legislature did not intend that the 2004 amendments change the methodology for calculating the value of permanent disability after apportionment.  Thus, the case was a significant victory for public and private employers.  Amicus briefs were submitted to the Supreme Court on behalf of the County of Los Angeles and Metro.  Counsel for Metro participated in the argument before the Supreme Court.  
Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events

Next week, I will be testifying before the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee in Washington D.C. regarding the Federal Transit Administration's New Starts program.  I will attend the Monthly Expo Board Meeting.  Finally, I will be interviewed by a reporter from Los Angeles Times regarding Prop. A and C Expenditures.
Next Week’s Procurement Postings
IFB for 20 Map Cases
Metro will release an Invitation for Bids next week to procure 20 single-sided, wall-mounted, back-lit map cases.  There will be an option for 10 additional units.  This procurement will enhance customer identification of Metro connections.  The procurement blackout period is expected to run from May 9 through May 25, 2007.

Metro is seeking a qualified Contractor to fabricate and deliver the map cases to be installed at various bus and rail transfer locations.  Metro will be responsible for installation of these units.

Any inquires concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Bassar Richardson, contract administrator, at (213) 922-4596.
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